
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   
 
 
 

 First Sunday of Advent 
December 2, 2018 

St. Therese Chinese Catholic Church and School 
Archdiocesan Center for Chinese Apostolate 

聖德力華人天主教堂 
218 W. Alexander, Chicago, Illinois 60616 ∙ (312) 842-6777  Fax (312) 567-1389 

StTherese@ArchChicago.org ∙ www.sttheresechinatown.org 
          Like Us on Facebook:  facebook.com/stherese    Twitter @StThereseChi 

St. Therese Chinese Catholic School 
聖德力華人天主教學校 

A 2010-2011 National Blue Ribbon School 
 
 

Principal: Mrs. Deborah Oi 
DOi@StThereseChicago.org  

 
Assistant Principal: Mrs. Jessica Stofko 

 

Director of Religious Education:  
Mr. Thomas Howard 

 

247 W. 23rd Street, Chicago, IL 60616 
(312) 326-2837 

 

http://www.sttheresechicago.org 

  
Mass Schedule 彌撒時間 

English Mass 英語彌撒  

Daily Mass 平日弥撒: 

Monday - Saturday at 8:00am  每 日 上午八時  

     Sunday Mass 主日弥撒: 

  Saturday:  5:00pm   星期六  下午五時正  
Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am (Except 1st Sunday of 

the Month) 主日上午8:00 & 10:30 （首主日除外）

Cantonese 粵 語: 
1st Sunday of each month at 10:30am 

每月第一主日 上午十時三十分  

Indonesian 印尼 語 : 
2nd Sunday of each month at 12:00 noon 

每月第二主日  中午十二時 

Mandarin 國 語 : 
4th Sunday of each month at 12:00noon 

每月第四 主日  中午十二時 

 
Sacraments 

 

Baptisms:  Parents and Godparents 
must attend a baptismal preparation 

session before a baptism will be scheduled. 
 

Weddings:  Church arrangements must be 
made at least six months in advance, before 
booking a reception hall. 

 

Confessions:  Saturdays, 4:30-5:00 pm or by 
appointment. 

 

The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
and Communion Calls are available to those 
who are homebound or hospitalized. 

Please contact the church office for  

 additional information. 

Pastor:  Fr. Francis Li 本堂: 李東平神父 

FLi@StThereseChinatown.org 
 

Administrative Assistants 
    Ms. Jing Zhang / Mrs. Darlene Chan-Lowe  

 

Ministry Coordinators 
Youth Ministry:  Mr.& Mrs. Nick & Ellen Andriacchi                             

Young Adult Ministry:  
Mr. Joseph Lowe & Ms. Jennifer Sin 

Religious Education Program: Mrs. Christine Delfin 
RCIA:  Mr. & Mrs. Perry & Rose Lau  
Mandarin RCIA:  Mrs. Joyce Hsieh 

             Spiritual Formation:   
         Sr. Mary Caritas Wehrman 

 

Parish Pastoral Council Co-Chairs 
Mr. George Lee and Mrs. Sharon Wong 

http://facebook.com/sttherese


 
Mass Intentions 

                 December 2, 2018  First Sunday of Advent 
      

     8:00 A.M.   
 
   10:30 A.M.   + Joanna Wai Nin Wan Law by Thomas Law & Family       
                          +    Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin                     

 

    
       
    MON.  Dec. 3rd          Saint Francis Xavier, Priest 
 
 

    8:00 A.M    + Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin                     
 
 

    TUE.  Dec. 4th   Saint John Damascene, Priest and Doctor of the Church 

 

     8:00 A.M.  Special Birthday Blessings for my sister Marion by Cookie     
  + Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin                     
 
 

   WED.  Dec. 5th         Weekday 
                    

     8:00 A.M.   +       Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin        
     + Deceased Family Members & Friends of Dominic Barbaro           
 
 

   THU.  Dec. 6th   Saint Nicholas, Bishop 
     

     8:00 A.M.    + Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin 
     + Vito Barbara by Tony & Mary Nudo                     

     
      
    FRI.  Dec. 7th       Saint Ambrose, Bishop and Doctor of the Church 
           
    8:00 A.M.  In Honor of the Sacred Heart of Jesus by Dominic  Barbaro 
  + Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin                             
                                   
 

    SAT. Dec. 8th   The Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
 
 

    8:00 A.M. + Virginia Fong by Elaine, Wendy & Jennifer Sin                     
 
                          

    5:00 P.M.     Parishioners and Friends of St. Therese 
 

  + Jimmy Annoreno by Family 
  + David Jarzyna by Marion  
  + Emma Barbara by Tony & Mary Nudo 
  + Bernadette Zito by Joe & Rena  



Thanks  
Thanks to all who helped with our Thanksgiving celebration, and special gratitude to  
Kim Casey for cooking the delicious turkeys and to all who helped with cooking and serving and 
cleaning up and to all who made food and financial donations.  I am not able to name each of them, 
but most of them are in the photos below. 

                                      

                                          Book Signing 
Our own Dominic Lai is a contributor to Pope Francis’ new book titled, “Sharing the Wisdom of 
Time.”  Dominic will offer a reflection on Sunday Dec. 16th at the 10:30am mass.  After mass you 
will have a chance to purchase a book and have it signed by him in the Community Room while 
enjoying a complimentary reception.  Please invite your families and friends to join us for this    
exciting event! 

Renew My Church Update 
 

Cardinal Cupich and the Archdiocese’s Presbyteral Council met and, based on the Archdiocesan 
Commission’s recommendation and other considerations, the Cardinal made several decisions re-
garding the grouping’s structure. These decisions were shared with parishioners and school families 
during the Wednesday, Nov. 28th Renew My Church community meeting. 
  
All Saints-St. Anthony Parish, St. Barbara Parish and School, St. Mary of Perpetual Help 
Parish and St. Therese Chinese Parish and School 
St. Therese Chinese School will assume responsibility of St. Barbara School, retaining campuses at 
both the existing St. Therese Chinese school building and the existing St. Barbara school building, 
under the St. Therese Chinese School leadership and name. The academic program will include ex-
panded early childhood (pre-K) at the St. Barbara campus with pre-K through 8 at both sites pend-
ing enrollment. School leadership structure will consist of one principal with two administrators - 
one at each site. The school will be led by the current St. Therese Chinese School principal. The 
current St. Barbara School principal will serve as an administrator at the St. Barbara campus and 
will remain involved in leadership decisions. Current St. Barbara School students will be automati-
cally accepted into St. Therese Chinese School. St. Barbara School faculty and staff will be given 
priority status in filling positions at the expanded St. Therese Chinese School. 

From the Desk of Fr. Francis  
 

 Greetings of Christ’s Peace and Joy!  Hope you all had a blessed week. 



Cardinal Cupich has requested that further discussion and consultation take place on the future of 
the parishes of All Saints-St. Anthony, St. Barbara, St. Mary of Perpetual Help and St. Therese Chi-
nese and the Archdiocesan Center for Chinese Apostolate. Therefore, a decision on these parishes 
will be delayed until at least mid-January 2019. 
 

As we continue to wait for the Cardinal’s decision regarding the future of our Church, I know 
most of us are very anxious to find out. Waiting becomes doubly hard. However, I can assure 
you that in all the proposed scenarios, St. Therese Church will stay open. We know the final 
decision belongs to the Cardinal. With good faith, I invite you to live out the Spirit of the Ad-
vent, a time of waiting and a wonderful opportunity to treasure the values of waiting and an-
ticipating for new life to come. 

Let’s make this Advent a time of ―renew our faith.‖ Please keep praying for Renew My 
Church.  
          Peace ~  Fr. Francis  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MEET OUR YOUNG ADLUT LEADERSHIP TEAM—6 
Hi, I'm Naomi, a core member of the Young Adult Ministry.  I have been a 
part of St. Therese since I was born and have celebrated some very    
important life moments at this parish, including my baptism as a baby, 
my confirmation as a teenager, and my wedding as an adult.  I enjoy   
being a part of the Young Adult Ministry because we have a lot of fun  
together getting meals, playing games, and singing karaoke together  
and more importantly, we also encourage each other in our faith and to 
grow closer to God.  I'm glad to be part of a group that is a support     
network and to share these experiences with.  I invite all young adults to 
come join us at our next event! 

 

In my spare time, I like traveling, cooking/baking, and re-reading the Harry Potter series, 
and my drink of choice is a Cabernet.    
Check us out on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/groups/StThereseYAM 

 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 
Hospitality Schedule for December 9, 2018: 

 
 

GREETERS:   Kim Casey, Daniel Rak, Flo Yu 
        RECEPTION:   Lushia & Roberta 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Today’s Liturgy - December 2, 2018 

 

READINGS:  GATHER 993, Chinese 497/ First Sunday of Advent /C 
Cantonese Mass / Chinese Hymnal 

            PROCESSIONAL:  #500  - 醒吧, 醒吧 Awake! Awake!  

  OFFERTORY:  #216  – 甘將一生交給主 Of My Hands I Give to You  

  COMMUNION;  #454  – 長留聖體中 Remain in the Eucharist 

  RECESSIONAL:  #498  – 來啊, 至聖默西亞 O Come, Divine Messiah  



News and Events 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          
                    

Second Collection for Retirement Fund 
for Religious on Dec. 8th and 9th 

Perhaps there was a Sister Clare in your life.  
Perhaps a special woman or man religious 
shared with you love, faith, and a belief in all 
that you could become. Maybe you knew 
more than one. Today those sisters, broth-
ers, and religious order priests may be elder-
ly, and their religious communities may 
struggle to meet retirement needs.  Please 
give to those who have given a lifetime. 
 

St. Michael Ministry (Safety Training) 

As part of St. Therese Chinese Catholic 

Church's secured facility training process, 

two (2) team member training classes 

are scheduled for Sunday, December 

9th.  Emergency Care (9am) and Front 

Line 101 (11:30am) sessions will be facili-

tated by Peter Pon after our 8 am and 

10:30 am mass services.  Parishioners who 

would like to join this volunteer group 

should contact Chris Lowe (630)660-6410 

or the church office at (312)842-6667. 
 

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITY!!! 
The Archdiocesan Council of Catholic  
Women (ACCW) offers a four year scholar-
ship, renewable annually in the amount of 
$1000 per year, to a deserving Catholic 
woman, currently a High School Senior, who 
can successfully articulate "What it Means to 
be a Catholic Woman in the World Today.". 
Criteria/rules and the scholarship application 
are available for download on our web-
site, www.accwchicago.org/scholarship. The 
deadline for submission of completed appli-
cation is March 20, 2019. If you have any 
questions, you may call the ACCW Office at  
312-534-8330 /25. 

 

The Immaculate Conception of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary 

Mass will be at 8am. 
 

St. James Food Pantry 

Volunteers needed Saturday, Dec. 8th 

from 8:30am until about 11:00am.  Please 

consider sharing your time and talents to 

serve others & sign up at the church    

entrance table. 
 

2019 ENGLISH CALENDAR is now availa-

ble on the church entrance table.  

Please take one copy per family.   

 

First Friday HOLY HOUR  

Our monthly First Friday devotion will take 

place on December 7th at 7pm in 

Church.  All are welcome! 
 

Please support our school! 
www.sttheresechicago.org/5050raffle  

http://www.accwchicago.org/scholarship
http://www.sttheresechicago.org/5050raffle


 

2018 Baby Bottle Project for The Women’s Center 
 

Our parish will be again participating in The Baby Bottle Project benefiting 

The Women’s Centers of Greater Chicagoland.  This non-profit organization 

directly assists mothers and families experiencing crisis pregnancies by offer-

ing emotional, financial, material, and spiritual support through counseling, 

clothing & monetary provisions, prayer, and  other aid.  Each year the three 

locations together have over 5,000 appointments with expecting mothers. By 

God’s Grace, The Women’s Centers have saved almost 40,000  babies—and 

their mothers—from abortion since opening in 1984.   
 

Please take a Baby Bottle home with you from the church on Nov. 24th and 

25th, fill it with your spare change, and return it the weekend of Dec. 15th and 16th and 

Dec. 22nd and 23rd.   
 

This is a simple, but crucial fundraising effort for The Women’s Centers. Please note the 

Baby Bottles cost almost $1.00 per bottle and are recycled afterwards so please return 

upon completion of the project. Thank you for helping defend life, and remember to 

keep all pro-life undertakings in your prayers. _________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESPECT LIFE CORNER 
 

One Simple Thing You Can Do to Support Adoption and Foster Care 
by Stephanie Foley 
November is a time when we pause and give thanks for the many blessings God has given us. It is also 
National Adoption Awareness Month, which is fitting because we should all remember to take the time to 
be grateful for the adoptive families, birth families, and foster families who give life and love to so many. 
Kathryn Jean Lopez, from National Review, and Lisa Wheeler, an adoption and foster care advocate, dis-
cussed about the urgency and need when it comes to adoption and foster care. The way we think and talk 
about adoption and foster care is important, and simply changing the way we talk about these issues can 
make a huge difference. 
 

“One of the things that I have been trying to emphasize to people is that not every single person, obvious-
ly, is called to foster care or adoption,” said Lopez. “But everybody has a role to play in this. And I‟d also 
add, a lot more people than realize are called to this.” 
 

A misconception that people refer to those who foster or adopt children as „saints‟ or „heroes‟, which 
makes it seem as though it is out of reach for the average family. But we‟re all called to that. That doesn‟t 
let you off the hook because they do hard things. We‟re all supposed to do hard things. 
 

Wheeler agreed, saying, “When there are those kinds of conversations happening, it makes the rest of the 
community attach themselves to looking at adoption as a „last resort‟ or only something that the „saints‟ do 
or not something that an average family would choose to do. And we need to get away from that.” 
“One of my favorite quotes,” Wheeler continued, “is a quote that says, „God knew that it doesn‟t matter 
how your children get to your family, it just matters that they get there.‟ And I would like to see us equaliz-
ing more in our conversation the fact that children are a blessing, and whether they come to us biological-
ly or through the supernatural gift of adoption, it‟s the same. And every family should discern how they 
can be a caretaker of the modern-day orphans of the world.” 
 

Both Wheeler and Lopez emphasized the need, in particular, for those who are Catholic and pro-life to be 
thinking and talking about adoption and foster care more often and in a more positive way. “It‟s something 
that every family, especially every Catholic family, should consider,” Wheeler said. “Whether they have 
one child or 10 children, it is a calling that is not only difficult but it needs to be a part of our pro-life con-
versation. If we‟re going to be fully open to life, we need to be talking about adoption.” 
 

Lopez concurred, saying, “If you call yourself pro-life, this has got to be a priority. If you talk about abor-
tion you should talk just as much about adoption, because this is a serious alternative that is not explored. 
The education isn‟t there and the support isn‟t there.” 
 

https://relevantradio.com/2018/11/one-simple-thing-you-can-do-to-support-adoption-and-foster-care/ 

 

Weekly Offering 
 

Collection for November 25, 2018 

 

    Sunday Envelopes                           $ 1,305 
   GiveCentral                183     July 1-To-Present (Actual):   $42,692 
  Sunday Loose                     261     July 1-To -Present (Budget):  $48,400     
  Total Collection                           $1,749 
 

        Weekly Budget:              $2,200                 % of Budget Attained:   88% 
 

Please consider giving one hour of your weekly salary as your contribution.   
May God bless your generosity!  Thank YOU! 

Collection at Mandarin Mass on 11/25/2018:  $330  Thank YOU! 

https://www.nationalreview.com/author/kathryn-jean-lopez/
https://twitter.com/AMDG
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Please remember in your prayers those who are ill,  
hospitalized, and homebound… 

                            Anne Pataka                                     Cita Orendain  
Lois Payton                Gerard Phillips   Jose Cardenal     
Helen Moy                               Joey L.    Cookie Jarzyna 
Katherine Culen    Joel Rivers   Benjamin N. Lucas 
Amelia Lorraine Schroeder                            Shane O’Connell                              Lai I  Fan 
Karl Schroeder                                  Nathaniel Hicks   Xue Ying Mou 
Phil Maraldi                  Debbie Annoreno                 Suzanne Lynch 
Nicholas Tobar        Rosemary Moy                                Gyna Gazzi 
Vincent Thome    Sister Noel Devine   Joseph Rubin 
Barbara McElroy    Ken Barber   Cecila Zastro 
Ramona Zavala    Kay Siani      Soledad Magay 
Michael Howley    Jerry McCarthy                Dorothy Pascente 
Betsy Young                 Joey Nardi   Mina Preysler Munoz 
Richard Tobar    Mark Donato   Mia Rose Faciana 
Rose Perez                 John Galvin   James Rak       
Phyllis Robinson    James Longo III   Lan Ying Yee 
Bai Xue     David Leung   Ching Shiu Yau 
John Palenik    Luke Williamson                Henry F. Wong 
Luz Whitehead    Richard Shew   Matthew Mantia 
Jade Yee    Brian Cook   Phyllis Centofanti  
Anthony Scuito                 Roberta Cheong   Susan Zibricky 
Dolly Roti                                            Angelo Iasillo    Barbara Metzinger 
James Gemkow                  Frank M. Nardi   Victor Roa  

Frank Karagianes    Carole Louie Schum  Felina Li  
Levi Kirkland       

———————————————————————————————–——————————–                      
“Begin ANEW”  by Sister Caritas 

 

On and around January 1st there is the tradition of making “New Year’s” resolutions.  Many people 
make the resolution that they are going to lose weight or exercise.   Some people try to stop smok-
ing or cursing.  We can also at this time look carefully at our lives. 
 

As we start this new year of the Church’s liturgical year, we can look at our spiritual life.  What are 
we doing to love one another and to love God above all things?  Are we people who really listen to 
others or do we listen but are planning what we will say next?  Do we listen but think... ”Here they 
go again.”  Are we people who listen with compassion and with our heart?  Are we open to whom 
that person is and what their situation is or are we only thinking about ourselves? 
 

Do we give of our time, talent and treasure?  A few Sunday’s ago, we heard the Gospel about the 
widow who gave not out of her surplus but gave all she had.  How generous are you?  Do you have 
some extra moments to help another despite all the busyness in your life?  Can you share your gift 
of music, or the ability to teach with our parish?  Can you share a little more in your Sunday enve-
lope?  Do you pray each day?  Can you take a few more moments or an hour of prayer each day?  
Look at your spiritual life.  Choose one area to improve in this Advent time and through the year.   
 

Ask Jesus into your life more fully.   Come Lord Jesus.  Come Lord Jesus. 



       
 

 

DALCAMO 
FUNERAL HOME 

470 W. 26th Street, Chicago, IL  60616 

312-842-8681 
 

Family Owned & Operated  Since 1939 
Bernard Dalcamo         Bernard Dalcamo, Jr.  

DIM SUM all day!  

2217 Wentworth Ave.  
Chicago, IL 60616 

Call for Reservations:  
312-842-0088 

Business Hours: 
Sun-Thurs:  9:00am-12:00am 

Fri-Sat:  9:00am-2:00am 
www.triplecrownchicago.com 

 

富麗華 
New Furama  
Restaurant  

Chinese Cuisine/ Dim Sum Daily   

 Banquet Facility Available  

2828 S Wentworth Ave, 
Chicago, IL 60616 

312-225-6888  
 * Ample Parking Available  

  



 

  
 
 
 

 

  

 
 



 

    


